
 Congregational Care News! 
 
The month of December visits were made to Opal Weaver, Glenna Lynam , and Martha Adair. 
They were all excited for our visits and fellowship being together. They were given the 
sacraments and asked for prayers. MS Opal had also given me some of her crafted crosses that 
she had created in her own time to distribute to other congregants. And I must say that it 
brightens up everyone's day when they receive one of Opal's crosses ! 
 
Another highlight in December was that the Congregational Care committee was commissioned 
into the church and under that umbrella of care the Stephen Ministries was included! I am 
currently in training to become a Stephen Leader, to assume the role of the Stephen Ministries 
leader, under the umbrella of the Congregational Care Ministry. 
 
Please know that most of our homebound congregants are always up for a visit or call ,if this is 
something that you would like to be involved in or for even an occasional visit, please contact 
me @ toni@catalinamethodist.org 
 
in Love, Justice, and Service, 
Toni Smith, Deaconess Candidate and Director of Congregational Care Ministries 
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